
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

The City of Hawthorne is applying for Disaster Recovery Initiative funding in the amount of one million 

one hundred sixty-five thousand dollars ($1,165,000.00) provided by the U.S. Department of Housing and 

Urban Development (HUD) to assist the State of Florida in recovering from the effects of Hurricane Irma 

2017 Storm Events.  This funding will be administered by the Florida Department of Economic 

Opportunity (DEO) and can only be used for selected activities that are directly related to the disaster or 

for disaster mitigation.  Activities that are typically eligible for funding under the Community Development 

Block Grant (CDBG) Program are eligible projects if no other funding is available to meet the need.  

Applications are due in DEO no later than August 30, 2019.   

  
The City of Hawthorne intends to submit an application which will include the following activities:  

  

Activity 

Number 

Project CDBG 

Funding 

21B Engineering $  150,000.00 

03I 
Lake Johnson Service Area Drainage Improvement 

Project  

              

$1,015,000.00  

 TOTAL $1,165,000.00 
 

 

Any resident wishing to know more about the proposed project should contact Ms. Ellen Vause, City 
Manager, City of Hawthorne at (352) 481-2432 or at email (evause@cityofhawthorne.net).  Information 
relating to the proposed project and application can also be accessed on the City of Hawthorne website 
located at (https://www.cityofhawthorne.net/).  Comments from the public must be received no later than 
5:00 p.m. on Friday, August 30, 2019.  All comments will be considered and proposed changes will be 
submitted to DEO.  Information relating to the proposed project and application is available for review 
between 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at the City of Hawthorne, City Hall located at 6875 SE 221st Street, 
Hawthorne, FL  32640. 
 

Any non-English speaking person wishing to provide a response to this public notice should contact Ms.  
Ellen Vause, City Manager, City of Hawthorne at (352) 481-2432 or at email 
(evause@cityofhawthorne.net) at least five calendar days prior to August 30, 2019 and a language 
interpreter will be provided. 

**************************************************************************** 

To be advertised: No later than Tuesday, August 20, 2019  
 

ONE TIME ONLY 

BLOCK DISPLAY ONLY 

AS SMALL AS POSSIBLE 
 

Bill to:  City of Hawthorne 

  P. O. Box 1270 

  Hawthorne, FL  32640 
 

PLEASE SEND AFFIDAVIT AS PROOF OF PUBLICATION TO: 
 

City of Hawthorne 

P. O. Box 1270  

Hawthorne, FL  32640 

 

 AND 
 

Fred Fox Enterprises, Inc. 

P. O. Box 840338 

St. Augustine, FL  32080-0338 
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